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Results of Public Engagement 
 
Willoughby Lane Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) proposals 
 
 
 
Dear Resident/Business, 
 
You may recall that in February this year we wrote to you to ask if you were experiencing parking 
pressures and if you wanted a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) introduced in your area that would 
operate on non-Event Days alongside your existing Event day CPZ.   
 
I am pleased to inform you that we had a good response to this engagement exercise with over 
17% of you providing us with your views. This exceeded the Councils Haringey's Parking 
Schemes and Resident Engagement Policy threshold of 10% response rate to help inform 
decision making. I want to take this opportunity to thank everyone who took the time to respond.  

What you told us 

613 properties were sent the engagement pack and we received 110 responses representing a 
17.9% response rate. These were split as follows:  

Q3 Is it difficult to find parking space in your road?  

• 54.5% (60) Yes 
• 30.0% (33) No. 
• 15.5% (17) Sometimes. 

Q4. Do you support a controlled parking zone being introduced in Willoughby Lane area?  

• 67.7% (74) Yes  
• 30.9% (34) No 
• 1.80% (2). Did not responded 

Q5. Do you agree that restrictions operating from 8am to 6.30pm Monday to Saturday, would 
best suit  
a CPZ if implemented on your Road? 

• 69.1% (76) No   
• 30.9% (34) Yes   

Q6a. If you answered No to Question 5, Which days do you support? 

• 22 responders indicated support for Monday to Friday   
• 15 responders indicated support for Monday to Sunday  
• 9 responders indicated support for Monday to Saturday 

Q6b. If you answered No to Question 5, Which operational time do you support? 

• 21 responders indicated support for 8 am – 10.30pm 
• 8 responders indicated support for 10 am to 12 Noon 
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• 8 responders indicated support for 10 am to 2 pm 
• 5 responders indicated support for 8 am to 10 am 

  



 
Environment and Resident Experience 
Ann Cunningham: Head of Highways & Parking 

 
 

Summary of Feedback: 

Should a CPZ be introduced? 

Of those who responded to Q4, the majority, 74 respondents (67.7%) indicated support for the 
introduction of a CPZ in the Willoughby Lane area.  This exceeds Haringey's Parking Schemes 
and Resident Engagement Policy threshold of 51% needed for a decision to be reached on 
introducing a CPZ. 

What hours should a CPZ operate? 

Of those who responded to Q5, 34 respondents (30.9%) indicated support of implementing the 
CPZ during Mon-Sat 8am-6.30pm. This falls short of the Haringey's Parking Schemes and 
Resident Engagement Policy threshold of 51% needed to take a decision on the CPZ operating 
Mon-Sat 8am-6.30pm. 

Q6a and Q6b sought views from those who did not support the operation of the CPZ during Mon-
Sat 8am-6.30pm. Alternatives were provided for both the days and times that the CPZ could 
operate, and these respondents were asked for their preferences.   

Therefore, taking on board the views of respondents to Q5, Q6a and Q6b, the highest two options 
supported are as follows: 

• Operation days:  Monday - Friday and Monday - Saturday 

• Operation times:  8am - 10.30pm and 8am - 6.30pm 

Next steps 

Although a majority of you want a CPZ, there is no clear majority on when this CPZ would operate. 
We are now engaging with you again to determine the operational days and times for the 
proposed Willoughby Lane CPZ area.   

The options for operational days will be 

• Monday – Friday or  

• Monday – Saturday,  

and the options for the operational times are 

• 8am - 6.30pm or 

• 8am - 10.30pm.  

In order to reach a decision on this, we have prepared a survey that we would like you to complete.  
This asks you to choose your preference from the above options. 

Once we have your feedback, we will prepare a report on the outcome of the first and this second 
round of public engagement with a recommendation on the days and times the new CPZ should 
operate.  

Once a decision has been taken, we will write to you to inform you of this and how you can take 
part in the next stage which is statutory consultation on the proposed CPZ.   

Have your say 

Please submit your response to this public engagement to reach us by 24 June 2024.  You can 
do this via one of the following three options below:  
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Online: fill in a questionnaire for the Willoughby Lane CPZ area, which is found by following this 
link https://www.haringey.gov.uk/current-parking-consultations 
 
Email: fill in the survey and email it to frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk 

Post – fill in your paper copy of the survey and return it to us using the Freepost envelope 
provided. 

Please Note: If you are responding on behalf of an organisation, only one reply will be accepted.  
When responding to this public engagement, you must give your full postal address if you want 
us to consider your views. 

Thank you for your attention. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Ann Cunningham 
Head of Highways and Parking  
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Proposed Willoughby Lane CPZ Survey 
 
Q1 Please tell us your road name and house number  

Personal details will remain confidential and will not be published. 

 

 

Q2 Are you a Resident, Business or Residents/Community Group? 

 

If a Resident/ Community Group, please provide details and number of registered members 

 

 
 
 
Q3 For the Proposed Willoughby Lane CPZ, which operational days do you support  

(Select one only) 

• Monday to Friday  

• Monday to Saturday   

Q4 For the Proposed Willoughby Lane CPZ, which operational times do you support  
(Select one only)  

• 8am to 6.30pm 

• 8am to 10.30pm 

Q5 Please use this space for any comments   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Resident Business 
Residents/Community 
Group 

 

 

□ □ 

D 
D 

D 
D 

□ 


